THE STATE OF ALASKA GOVERNOR BILL WALKER

Department of Revenue

CHILD SUPPORT SERVICES DIVISION

Please Reply To:

ATTN: CSSD, MS 99 550 W. 7th Avenue, Suite 310 Anchorage, Alaska 99501-6699

April 24, 2018

The Honorable Anna MacKinnon and Lyman Hoffman Alaska State Senators Co-chairs, Senate Finance Committee State Capitol Juneau, AK, 99801

RE: HB 219

Dear Co-Chairs MacKinnon and Hoffman:

The purpose of this letter is to provide you with responses to the questions asked of the Department of Revenue during our presentation to the Senate Finance Committee on April 23, 2018 regarding HB219. Please see the request in italics and our response immediately below the request.

1. Will this legislation impact Child Support Services Division (CSSD) regulations?

CSSD regulations and statutes will remain unchanged.

2. What access does the Office of Children's Services have to federal tax information?

The Office of Children's Services does not have access to federal tax information through the CSSD databases. As such, we do not anticipate an impact to OCS.

Sincerely,

Debra J Foley

Deputy Director